

## Eclipse IDE WG Minutes - November 12th 2024

Nov 12, 2024

Agenda Topics	Moderator	
Approve Minutes of Oct 24, 2024 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved.	Mark	5
Thomas <a href="#">regular steering committee update</a> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>- Includes Dev Funding effort update <a href="#">GitLab Board</a> and <a href="#">(Bi-Weekly Minutes)</a></li><li>- Includes updates from Community Mentors</li><li>- Election update</li></ul>	Thomas	10
2025 - WG Budget 2025 - Program Plan - Next steps  <a href="https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1V_oppDwh2Ty3LjnSRVYPJirxTgCk9coszYhVdvutCLg/edit#slide=id.g306cadb7ed9_0_144">https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1V_oppDwh2Ty3LjnSRVYPJirxTgCk9coszYhVdvutCLg/edit#slide=id.g306cadb7ed9_0_144</a>	Sharon/Thomas	20
Initiative 31 - Follow up <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Incl. Community Call organization - <a href="https://www.eventbrite.com/e/1051933129307">https://www.eventbrite.com/e/1051933129307</a></li></ul>	Heiko	10
After OCX follow up actions regarding cross-collaboration between Eclipse IDE and Cloud Dev Tools	John Kellermann	10
AOB		5

### Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- ☐ Manuel / Frederic
- ☐ Manoj / Andrew 😊 (14th May)
- ☐ Jonah (11th June)
- ☐ Imran (25th June)
- ☐ Mark (11th July)
- ☐ Max / Johannes (23rd July)
- ☐ Sebastian / Yannic (20th August)
- ☐ Jörg / Hartwig (Sep 3)
- ☐ Martin (17th September)
- ☐ Olivier Prouvost
- ☒ John (1st October)

☒ ~~Titouan (15th October)~~

## Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 11 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50% of quorum present

- **Manoj Palat** / Andrew Tram (IBM)
- Sebastian Ratz / **Yannic Soethoff** / Thomas (SAP)
- **Manuel Bork** / Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta)
- **Mark Goodchild** / William Riley (Renesas)
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / Harald Mackamul (Bosch)
- Johannes Matheis / Max Kramer (Vector)
- **Heiko Klare** (Planning Council Chair)
- Titouan Vervack / Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)
- **Jörg Kubitz** / Hartwig Brandl (SSI Schaefer)
- **Martin Lippert** (VMware - Supporter Representative - Elected)
- **Olivier Prouvost** (new Committer Representative - Elected)
- **John Dallaway** (Committer Representative - Elected)

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Other Attendees:

- Thomas Froment (Eclipse Foundation)
- **Sharon Corbett** (Eclipse Foundation)
- Thabang Mashologu (Eclipse Foundation)
- Ed Merks (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)
- John Kellerman (Eclipse foundation, Cloud Dev Tools Program Manager)
- Hannes Wellmann (Guest, Eclipse IDE community Mentor)
- **Ruediger Hillenbrand** (ETAS)
-

## Minutes for Nov 12, 2024

### Approve Minutes of October 24, 2024 Meeting

- *Motion: Approve Minutes of October 24, 2024. Mark moves and Yannic seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.*
- *RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of October 24 2024.*

### Updates by Thomas

- elections of Martin (supporter member rep) and Olivier (committer member rep)
- Development effort initiative:
  - "linux gtk4 support", #38 → done
  - "HTTP client for ECF", #37 → still open
- Community mentors
  - landing page updated <https://github.com/eclipse-ide>
  - blog posts of code days
  - CodeDays students "season 2" starting
- Program plan update: Working on draft
- Initiative 31 interested party call on Nov 28

### Budget and Project Plan

- Presentation and discussion on the preliminary draft of the 2025 budget plan.
- Open question on the funding for currently active development initiatives → Sharon will double-check and provide an update on the mailing list.

### Initiative 31

- Community call on Nov 28
- Goal: Give some room to ask questions and give feedback.
  - Guide the questions to
    - 1) gauge participants' interest from "just curious" to "I want to get involved."
    - 2) Regarding the technology to use, try to identify what would truly motivate potential contributors.
  - Make sure to have good "call to action(s)" at the end of the meeting

- Should take into consideration live participation and people who will watch the replay on youtube

#### OCX follow-up

- Post-poned.

